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LDBE Thought for the Week, 25th Sept 2023 

Dear Colleagues and Friends, 
 
I was mulling on National diversity week as a focus for this 
bulletin when my mind drifted to the poem read by Amanda 
Gorman at President Biden’s inauguration. I found myself re
-reading it again. 
 
 ‘The Hill We Climb’ is a poem of hope, unity, healing and 
resilience. As I read the article about Amanda Gorman and 
her poetry, there were some other words of hers which 
resonated with me. She was speaking about her talent for 
poetry and how the fight for social justice inspires her. She 
goes on to say that through her poetry she ‘can speak to 
both the world’s problems and solutions’. 
 
These days we only have to listen to the news headlines to realise the problems and 
challenges in our world and country. We turn on our TVs, open our phones and are 
bombarded. Our day to day work also brings us face to face with problems and challenges in 
our own communities and schools.  
 
School leaders are known for their incredible resilience; creative solutions to problems and 
ability to steer things on the right path even when there is potential for a wrong turn.  Too 
often problems can occupy our days and sometimes our nights. It is easy to be consumed by 
things which need our attention. We can all too easily neglect the smaller achievements; the 
solutions we have found; the plans we have realised and the little successes that are taking 
place every day in front of our eyes. This is especially true of things which become deeply 
embedded in the everyday culture and practice of our schools.  
 
I was in a meeting this week when this passage from Philippians 4 v 8-9 was shared. 
 
‘Finally, brothers and sisters, whatever is true, whatever is noble, whatever is right, whatever is 
pure, whatever is lovely, whatever is admirable – if anything is excellent or praiseworthy – 
think about such things. 
Whatever you have learned or received or heard from me, or seen in me – put it into practice. 
And the God of peace will be with you.’ 
 
This is part of one of Paul’s letters written to a persecuted community. In it he thanks them for 

a gift and also for their service. His prayer of thanksgiving is designed to encourage the 

community to stand strong in all the Christ-like foundations they have managed to establish. 

He urges them to be joyful in all that they find they have achieved e.g. truth, purity, loveliness 

and righteousness. He expresses joy for their partnership in the work of sharing the gospel 

and urges them forward in their work.  
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In schools we too work hard to build on our foundations, to create communities driven by our 
vision and underpinned by our values. These things form an ongoing part of our work but they 
don’t happen without constant nurture and attention. They are visible in our everyday 
interactions,  actions and words, but we can too often 
be consumed by bigger things that we don’t recognise 
the part we have played in establishing and 
maintaining them.  
 
So, my challenge to you this week is to pause and 
notice all that is ‘excellent and praiseworthy’ in your 
school and community and to celebrate it widely! 
 

Have a great week.  

  
from June Richardson, Schools Effectiveness Advisor 
 

 

Upcoming LDBE Courses— 
 

 

28/09/2023 13:30-15:00 RE Cluster online 

03/10/2023 16:00-17:00 Collective Worship Cluster online 

04/10/2023 10:00-11:00 Diocesan Headteacher Briefing  online 

04/10/2023 17:30-19:00 Governor Briefing online 

09/10/2023 16:00-18:00 
Your Curriculum and Your Theologically 
Rooted Vision 

online 

https://www.lincolndiocesaneducation.com/calendar/?calid=1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11&pid=9&viewid=1&event=340
https://www.lincolndiocesaneducation.com/calendar/?calid=1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11&pid=9&viewid=1&event=340
https://www.lincolndiocesaneducation.com/calendar/?calid=1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11&pid=9&viewid=1&event=340
https://www.lincolndiocesaneducation.com/calendar/?calid=1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11&pid=9&viewid=1&event=340
https://www.lincolndiocesaneducation.com/calendar/?calid=1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11&pid=9&viewid=1&event=341
https://www.lincolndiocesaneducation.com/calendar/?calid=1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11&pid=9&viewid=1&event=341
https://www.lincolndiocesaneducation.com/calendar/?calid=1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11&pid=9&viewid=1&event=341
https://www.lincolndiocesaneducation.com/calendar/?calid=1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11&pid=9&viewid=1&event=341
https://www.lincolndiocesaneducation.com/calendar/?calid=1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11&pid=9&viewid=1&event=342
https://www.lincolndiocesaneducation.com/calendar/?calid=1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11&pid=9&viewid=1&event=342
https://www.lincolndiocesaneducation.com/calendar/?calid=1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11&pid=9&viewid=1&event=342
https://www.lincolndiocesaneducation.com/calendar/?calid=1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11&pid=9&viewid=1&event=342
https://www.lincolndiocesaneducation.com/calendar/?calid=1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11&pid=9&viewid=1&event=343
https://www.lincolndiocesaneducation.com/calendar/?calid=1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11&pid=9&viewid=1&event=343
https://www.lincolndiocesaneducation.com/calendar/?calid=1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11&pid=9&viewid=1&event=343
https://www.lincolndiocesaneducation.com/calendar/?calid=1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11&pid=9&viewid=1&event=343
https://www.lincolndiocesaneducation.com/calendar/?calid=1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11&pid=9&viewid=1&event=344
https://www.lincolndiocesaneducation.com/calendar/?calid=1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11&pid=9&viewid=1&event=344
https://www.lincolndiocesaneducation.com/calendar/?calid=1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11&pid=9&viewid=1&event=344
https://www.lincolndiocesaneducation.com/calendar/?calid=1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11&pid=9&viewid=1&event=344
https://www.lincolndiocesaneducation.com/calendar/?calid=1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11&pid=9&viewid=1&event=344
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https://data.lincolndiocesaneducation.com/civicrm/event/info?id=5669&reset=1
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Springs Dance Company 
 
Springs Dance Company have sent the below, and PDFs attached to this email, to share— 

 
Creative and imaginative ways to boost children's engagement with RE and PSHE from 
Springs Dance Company!    
 
“Once again, we are so grateful and pleased with the wonderful work that your dancers did 
with our children. They were so organised, professional, flexible and encouraging. EVERY 
child that took part will have a memorable experience for life!” - SLT Teacher, St Andrew's 
Primary School, Streatham. 
  
Springs provides an exciting way for children to interact with the RE curriculum through 
physical movement and creativity. 
 
We are now booking:  
A Christmas Story: Refugee – Inspired by Anne Booth's Christmas story Refuge, these 
workshops will guide pupils on a journey of dance, drama and discussion. Children will 
uncover a relevant and meaningful telling of the first Christmas, through learning, creating 
and performing movement. 
The Nativity Project – Want to try something different this Advent? Our Nativity brings to 
life the traditional, much-loved scenes of the Christmas story, then continues the story after 
the birth of Jesus, highlighting the importance of showing hospitality to others. Our 
professional dancers can create a unique performance with children, over the course of a 
longer project, for them to share with family and friends. 
The Easter Project - These much-loved workshops provide a fresh and exciting way to 
explore the Easter story. The workshops can be delivered as a one-off day or a longer project 
and can culminate in an informal sharing or performance by the pupils. 

Other popular workshops include The Good Samaritan, You Are Special, and Creation, as 
well as our interactive PARABLE performance. Further details on all of our work for schools 
can be found at: https://springsdancecompany.org.uk/join-in/     

To book and to find out more please email touring@springsdancecompany.org.uk or call 
07775 628 442.  

https://springsdancecompany.org.uk/images/images/Workshops/Christmas-Story-Refugee.pdf
https://springsdancecompany.org.uk/images/downloads/Nativity_Project.pdf
https://www.springsdancecompany.org.uk/images/downloads/EASTER_2023.pdf
https://springsdancecompany.org.uk/join-in/
mailto:touring@springsdancecompany.org.uk

